

High Performance Open Trial – Update

Please read the following notes carefully in regards to the weekends time-trial

Based on current weather forecast for Saturday the decision has been made to **cancel Saturday racing** and provisionally go ahead with Sunday racing subject to final weather check at noon tomorrow (Friday 22 October).

Considering this provisional plan, the NRC will be open from 9am to 12pm on Saturday for clubs that want to leave trailers at the NRC overnight (please note there will be no security on site so trailers are left at their owner's risk).

Racing will start at 9:30 on Sunday morning (TBC after weather check) with a safety briefing at 08:15. The NRC will open from 7am for clubs that plan to arrive on Sunday. All boats must be rigged and ready to go before the safety briefing.

NB. Once again coaches are reminded that due to the long-distance nature of this event and the likelihood of challenging conditions it is the club's responsibility to only enter athletes that they strongly believe are competent and experienced enough to partake in this event.

Please study the attached entry list and if you have any athletes not available or scratching, please confirm this by emailing fran.keane@rowingireland.ie by 1pm tomorrow, Friday. (No need to confirm if attending).

A final timetable and running order for Sunday will be issued on Friday afternoon after final weather check and confirmation.